Wheaton City Council
February 7, 2024
Minutes
Wheaton City Council met in regular session on February 7, 2024. Members present were Brandon Shockley, Casey Prewitt, Jeremy Martell, and Mayor David Shockley. Others present were Chief Clint Danforth, Abby Wilson, JoGina Park, Josh Kinnaman, David Greek, Debby Gemmecke, and Matthew Resto.
Mayor David Shockley called the regular meeting to order at 6:01pm.
Debby Gemmecke appeared for Public Comment. She had a waterhose that was turned on in January, busted, and then leaked. She asked the council to adjust her sewer. Jeremy Martell made a motion to adjust her sewer $135.68. Seconded by Casey Prewitt. Motion passed with a vote of 3-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes		Casey Prewitt-yes		Jeremy Martell-yes
Matthew Resto appeared for Public Comment. He had busted water pipes under his house in January. He asked the council to adjust his sewer. Jeremy Martell made a motion to adjust his sewer $159.29. Seconded by Casey Prewitt. Motion passed with a vote of 3-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes		Casey Prewitt-yes		Jeremy Martell-yes
Casey Prewitt made a motion to approve the January council meeting minutes. Seconded by Jeremy Martell. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
Casey Prewitt made a motion to approve the January bills. Seconded by Jeremy Martell. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
The council discussed the gasoline charge to city for the Seagrave Fire Truck. The city clerk was advised to have CarrMoCon send that charge to the fire department.
Jeff Brattin spoke to Josh Kinnaman about building duplexes on Hill Avenue on the city limits side  of the street. He has drawn up how everything will be laid out and provided that to the city. Casey Prewitt made a motion to allow the building of duplexes on Hill Avenue. Seconded by Jeremy Martell. Motion passed with a vote of 3-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes		Casey Prewitt-yes		Jeremy Martell-yes
The City Court closed 30 cases in January and 13 people appeared in City Court on February 5, 2024.
In January, the City Police Department responded to 51 service calls, had 25 traffic stops, issued 11 warnings and 24 citations, had 3 arrests, towed 2 vehicles, and had 21 agency assists.
Chief Danforth presented information regarding IDI Core website to the Council. This will be discussed more next month. 
Casey Prewitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Brandon Shockley. Motion passed with a vote of 3-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes		Casey Prewitt-yes		Jeremy Martell-yes
MEETING ADJOURNED.



